“Should the EU do more?” 

In his speech, held on July 24th 2008 in Berlin, Senator Barack Obama calls for a stronger cooperation between Europe and the United States in order to face the security threats of the 21st century.
He also demands an increased participation of the EU in global conflicts and asks Europeans to do “more – not less”.
But is this really the way Europe should take?

In my opinion it is not. The past has shown that the US has tended to see the EU as a means of “cleaning up” after them. Even though the suspicion of President Bush regarding the existence of weapons of mass destruction in Iraq was not confirmed he still called for support by European soldiers – they were thought to help resolve the chaos Bush had created. 

Obviously the EU and the US have divergent views of the world or how to deal with terrorism. Wouldn’t it therefore be wise for the EU to pursue its own aims? 

The main focus of the EU defence and security policy has always been on peacekeeping and peace-enforcement missions and in this area a lot of work has been done. The establishment of a rapid reaction force as well as peacekeeping missions in Bosnia and in other parts of Europe show that the EU, in little more than a decade, has come a long way in the area of security policy. But still Obama’s request is likely to overburden the EU’s capabilities at this point of time. 
Furthermore cooperation between the NATO and the EU would require structural changes within both institutions. Not all members of the European community are members of NATO (e.g. Sweden, Finland, Ireland), and vice versa, which makes it difficult to coordinate joined NATO and EU missions. This process of restructuring will most definitely lead to difficulties. The US might therefore be better off using the NATO as a means of cooperation between the EU and America instead of relying on the EU’s foreign policy which has not nearly reached its full potential.
In addition the foreign policy decision-making processes of the EU and the US differ greatly. While the US President is able to implement policy more or less independently, there are 15 foreign policy establishments in the EU that have to give their consensus to any decision concerning foreign policy.

Obviously this slows down the flexibility of the EU and would create a massive problem in situations where time is short and decisions need to be made quickly and effectively.

Therefore, I think the EU should focus on extending their capabilities not solely for the US but in its own interests if it doesn’t want to be seen as the “clean-up”-force anymore. The US with its powerful army is not dependent on a European army nor is it going to be deterred by European troops. An EU army could serve in situations where the NATO and the US do not want to be involved but this happens rarely and might not require a large European army. 

In my opinion, an army would thus be part of a “Feel-good-policy” but I doubt that this would be more than just a symbolic way of dealing with the threats of the 21st century.
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